MINUTES                    





Presbytery of Sheppards and Lapsley
Synod of Living Waters
Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.)
Stated Meeting
May 17, 2018
GOD CALLS US TOGETHER
The Presbytery of Sheppards and Lapsley of the Synod of Living Waters of the Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.) met in the Stated Meeting on May 17, 2018 at First Presbyterian Church in Livingston Alabama.
Throughout these minutes, Teaching Elders are indicated by an asterisk (*).
The meeting was called to order at 9:45 a.m. by Moderator Jane Clayton, who opened the meeting with prayer. 
ORGANIZATION
On advice of the Stated Clerk, a quorum was declared by the Moderator.
Adoption of the Docket   (See Appendix B-1)
The docket was adopted as amended by common consent. 
Seating of Corresponding Members
Catherine Mason*, HR, Donegal Presbytery

Jong Ha, Flint River Presbytery
Recognition of First Time Commissioners and Visitors
Teaching Elders
Ministers Present () Excused () Absent ()
Abernethy, Barrett
P
Acton, Ben

P

Adams, Nan

A
Alexander, Frank HR 
E
Angelini, Betty

E

Atkerson, Rick

E
Bailey, Michael
P

Bang, Yo Chang  
E

Bankson, John
A


Becker, Lindsay
P

Bird, Shelaine

A
Booth, Ben HR
E
Brock, John

A
Brown, Taylor, HR
E
Broyles, Vernon, HR 
E
Bruchey, Wayne HR 
E
Burgess, Sid, HR
E
Carl, Bill

P

Carleton, Rhon HR
E
Carter, Clyde HR 
E
Casey, Lydia

E
Chaney, Patsy HR 
P
Chinula, Donald 
A
Cho, Timothy

A
Choomack, Jim HR
E
Clark, Molly HR 
E
Clayton, Susan
P

Clendenin, Monty HR 
E
Coker, Jeff HR 
E
Crutchfield, Bob HR
E 
Dantzler, Bill HR 
E
Davis, Becky HR
E

Davis, Lant

P
Dippenaer, Vic
A

Duke, Mickey HR 
E
Durham, Charles HR  E
Durham, Erica  
E
Edwards, Robert
A
Ephraim, James, HR
P
Feagin, Debbie
P

Frease, Matthew
E
Free, Zana

P
Genau, Joe

P
Goodlet James
E

Goodrich, Cat

E
Goodrich, Elizabeth
P
Hanna, Richard
E

Harley, Patrick

P
Harmon, Dawson, HR
   E
Hay, Robert, HR
E

Hayes, Jeff

A
Hibbard, Norman HR
E
Hoop, Cathy

E
Hurley, Ed

P
Hurst, Clyce HR
E
Inman, Robert F. HR 
E
Japhet, Catherine
A
Jeong, Junmo

A
Jones, Steve

P
Jones Butler, Heather   E

Kang, JC

E
Kelso, Hugh, HR
E
Kim, Sung Woong
A
Kim, Young

A
Laney, Susan, HR
E
Lays, Brian

A
Mann, Becky

P
McCarter, Neil HR
P
McClendon, Bruce 
A
McClure, John  
A
McCormick, Mark  
P
McElrath, Pete HR 
E
McElveen, William HR      E
McLaughlin, Wayne, HR  E
McKean, Mac HR  
 E
McLeod, James
P
Min, Leigh Ann
P
Moon, Hak Bae
A
Mylalsingh, Emerson HR       E
Newland, Terry  
P
Northen, Margaret HR    E
O’Neill, Elizabeth
E
Oh, Jyung, Ho

A
Oliver, Catherine
P
Patton, Finley HR
E
Patton, Roger HR
E
Pearce-Reed, Leanne
   P
Penson, Gozie HR
E
Porter, Mary HR
P
Price, Sandra HR
P
Pyburn, Richard, HR  
E
Rains, Tom HR
E
Reed, Kathy

E
Reed, Nick

P
Rentz-Lane, Neely
P
Scarbrough, Leeann 
P
Scrivner, Joe

P
Scott, Christopher
P
Seitz, Craig, HR
E
Sellers, Lou Ann
P
Shelton, Jack HR 
E
Sherwood, Paul
P

Shin, Dongouk
A

Sims, Charles HR
P
Slane, Joe, HR
E

Speaker, Cary, HR
E

Stanford, Jim HR
E

Stephens, Dan
A

Stephens, Gerald HR 
E
Thompson, Ben HR
E
Tingle, Terry, HR
E
Turner, Lucy

A
Wade, Lindsey
P
Waters, Dana HR 
P
Watson, Cody

A
Wells, Jim, HR
E
Wilkins, Jay

P
Wills, Bill HR

A


Winter, Rachel  
E
Winter, Tom HR
P
Winton, Carlton, HR
E
Yarboro, Jonathan
P

Commission Ruling Elders with Vote
Present () Excused () Absent ()



     





Chuck Kukal

E
Arellano, Ben

P




Harrison, John

A


Bonner, Jeff  

E




Sauser, Bill

E


Dodson, Beverly
P




Thomas, Roger
A
Eich, Sharon A.
A




Veasey, Lin

P
Emerick, Robert          A











Executive Council Members/Presbytery Officers w/Vote
                                                     Present () Excused ()     
Judith Baldwin

E




Rick Reed

E
Linda Burrowes
P




Judy Rogers

P
Carter, Eva

P
    



Jean Russell

P
Jane Clayton

P



            Toomey, Jim

P

Christian Educators, Presbyterian Women and Trustees Moderator w/Vote
Jenny Thagard   P  
  Bill Stribling
  P 
Dotty Lessley
   E
Elders
Number in parenthesis by church name indicates the number of commissioners authorized. “NR” indicates that the church did not have elder representation. There are seventy-two churches in the Presbytery of Sheppards and Lapsley. Thirty-one Commissioners were present.

Alexander City


First (1)



NR

Annemanie


Arlington (1)



NR
Anniston


Church of the Covenant

Sissy Bain


Anniston


Church of the Good Shepherd (1)
NR
Anniston


First (1)



NR

Anniston


First United (1)


NR

Anniston


Korean
(1)



NR
Auburn



First (2)



Barbara Dunham

Bessemer


Good Hope (1)


NR
Birmingham


Bold Springs (1)


NR

Birmingham


Center Point (1)


NR

Birmingham


Chapel in the Pines (1)

John Liddle

Birmingham


Edgewood (1)



Don Hagan
Birmingham


Fairfield Highlands (1)


NR
Birmingham


First (1)



NR

Birmingham


First United of Forestdale (1)

Terri Jones
Birmingham


Five Mile (1)



NR
Birmingham


Independent (5)


Caryl Privett










Lee Walthall









Margaret Brumstad









Beverley Krannich









Frank Sutherland
Birmingham


Korean (1)



NR
Birmingham


Mountain Brook (1)


NR
Birmingham


Oakmont (1)



Brenda Carter
Birmingham


Riverchase (1)



Linda Coogan
Birmingham


Second



Hazel Bowden


Birmingham


Shades Valley (1)


Jim Gray
Birmingham


South Highland
(2)

NR










NR
Birmingham


Southminster (1)


Mark Hopkins
Birmingham


Westminster (1)


Eva Carter

Cuba



Cuba (1)



NR
Camden


New Trinity (1)



NR
Carbon Hill


First (1)



NR
Dadeville


First (1)



NR

Dadeville 


Woods (1)



NR
Eufaula


First (1)



NR

Gardendale


Gardendale (1)


Rodney Mewbourne

Goodwater


First (1)



NR
Green Pond


Green Pond (1)


NR
Jacksonville


First (1)



Carolyn Padgett

Lafayette


Lebanon (1)



NR
Leeds



Leeds (1)


 
NR
Livingston
First (1)



Molly Dorman


Magnolia


Rock Springs (1)


NR
Marion Junction

Marion Junction (1)


NR
Montevallo


Montevallo (1)



Dorothy Grimes
Montgomery


Calvary



NR

Montgomery


Immanuel (1)



NR
Montgomery


Korean (1)



NR
Montgomery                           Memorial (1)                                       NR     
Montgomery


Westminster (1)


NR
Moundville


Saint James (1)


NR
Northport


Bethel (1)



NR
Odenville


Odenville (1)



NR
Opelika


Korean




NR
Oxford



Dodson Memorial (1)


NR
Phenix City


First (1)



Thomas Peavy

Piedmont


First (1)



NR
Plantersville


Mount Pleasant (1)


NR
Reform


First (1)



NR
Selma



Northern Heights (1)


NR
Selma



Pisgah (1)



NR
Selma 



Valley Creek (1)


NR
Springville


Springville (1)



Dale Thomason
Sylacauga


First (1)



Frances Wildsmith

Talladega


First (1)



Frank Hubbard

Troy



Williams Memorial (1)


NR
Trussville


Cahaba Springs (1)


NR
Tuscaloosa


Brown Memorial (1)


Charles Nash
Tuscaloosa


First (3)



Jimmy Duncan










Wendy Tucker










Blake Beavers
Tuscaloosa


Grace (1)



NR
Tuscaloosa


Korean




Duke Park
Tuskegee Institute

Westminster (1)


NR



Union Springs


Union Springs (1)


NR
Wetumpka


First (1)



Jeff Glass
We were warmly welcomed by the Rev. Barrett Abernethy.

We listened to a beautiful solo by Quincey White.  Terri Jones led the Call to Worship extolling the power of the Holy Spirit.  The body sang “On Pentecost They Gathered.”  Leeann Scarbrough* called us to confess our sins and then assured us of God’s salvation.

Barrett Abernethy* prayed the Prayer for Illumination, read Acts 2:1-21 and shared a message titled “Interpreting the Tongue.”
The offering that was collected will be divided equally between the Discretionary Fund of the Presbytery and CPM for the use of the candidates.  After the offering, Kawanis Johnson sang a beautiful solo.  The body sang the Doxology and Barrett Abernethy* offered the Prayer of Thanksgiving.
Jay Wilkins* was installed as General Presbyter:

· Jane Clayton read the Statement on the Ministry of the Church and asked the General Presbyter the Constitutional Questions.  
· Judy Rogers asked the Presbytery the Constitutional Questions.  
· Jonathan Yarboro* prayed the Prayer of Installation and gave the Declaration of Installation.  
· Eva Carter gave the Charge to the General Presbyter.  
· Terry Newland* gave the Charge to the Presbytery.  
Ed Hurley*, Leeann Scarbrough*, Mark Hopkins (Southminster), Deborah Thomas (First-Auburn) and Julie Potts—YAAD (First-Tuscaloosa) were commissioned to the 223rd General Assembly by Jane Clayton.  (See Appendix B-3)
The body sang “You Satisfy the Hungry Heart”.  Susan Clayton* and Barrett Abernethy* invited us to the Lord’s Table.  Those gathered received communion.  After all were served, the body sang “Come, O Spirit.”
Stated Clerk Report—Tom Winter*
Omnibus Motion
. To approve the minutes of the February 23, 2018, presbytery meeting.

A. To approve requests for absences for today’s meeting.

B. To record the receipt of the minutes of the Administrative Commission to close the Mount 
 Pleasant Presbyterian Church.
Approved
Information
. The minutes of the following churches have been read and approved without exception: South 
Highland, Bold Springs, Leeds, Green Pond, Center Point, Oakmont, Second, Mt. Brook, 
Riverchase, Southminster, Chapel in the Pines, and First, Birmingham.

A. Schedule for other reviews of session minutes: May 26, First, Wetumpka (changed to June 2); 
B. June 16, Covenant, Anniston; July 14, Grace, Tuscaloosa. All reviews will be from 10:00 a.m. to 
noon. Clerks are reminded to fill out your own checklists before bringing your minutes for review. 
If you cannot attend one of these meetings, you may bring your minutes to the presbytery office 
for review by the Stated Clerk.

C. The 2017 Statistical Report is attached (See Appendix B-3). Membership decreased by 479. Per 

Capita billing is based on these reported statistics. Those churches failing to report will continue 

to have their Per Capita billing on the last reported statistics.

D. 46 of our churches have paid or are paying their Per Capita for 2018. Thank you for supporting 
the larger church! Updated statements for all churches will be sent out the first week of July.

E. Based on our losses in membership, we have received a Per Capita credit from General 
Assembly of $3,702.67.

Report from the Executive Council to the Presbytery–Eva Carter  
Action item:

Child and Youth protection policy

 The Executive Council moves to postpone fingerprinting based on national criminal history record check indefinitely and to give the task force, appointed by Executive Council, until the August meeting to draft a new policy .  Approved
1. The Executive Council has a team (Pat Goodman, Bev Krannich, Lant Davis*, Tom Winter*) which will edit the current policy to reflect a simpler and more easily understood policy.  The policy will be recommended to the Presbytery at our August 2018 meeting so that it is in effect when Youth Council retreats begin. See the attached rational (Appendix B-4) which is the Stated Clerk’s report to the Executive Council on April 9, 2018.  
Information Items:

The Presbytery’s anti-racism team has met twice for the purpose of accomplishing the Presbytery’s directive to recruit, train and commission presbytery-based anti-racism teams to work with congregations in establishing and supporting anti-racism programs and ministries and provide anti-racism training for the presbytery staff and committees 
co-moderated by Adrienne Royster (Westminster-Birmingham) and Lou Ann Sellers*.
1. The Executive Council accepted the resignation of Jim Toomey as Moderator so that he may devote himself to serving God in the state government. A new Moderator will be called by God.

2. The Executive Council continues the process of describing the difference we are called to make in the life of the Presbytery. 

3. In order to facilitate more effective communication and participation, the Executive Council approved subscribing to Basecamp, an on-line project management program. This program is already used by some congregations in the Presbytery; when the program is in place, committees of the Presbytery and other congregations will be invited to make use of this resource. The Presbytery has also subscribed to ZOOM video conferencing in hopes that participation in meetings across the Presbytery may be increased. 

Equip, Nurture & Connect (ENC)   (See Appendix B-5)
Small Church Ministries   (See Appendix B-6)

Youth Council   (See Appendix B7)
Main Event Planning Team Minutes  (See Appendix B-8)
Good News from our churches

1.  Patti Winter shared about receiving scholarships for summer camp at Living River.  They will pay half  

     of your cost in Tier II.  

2.  Bethel Church will have their Annual Homecoming and dinner on the grounds, this Sunday.  Worship   

     begins at 10:00 a.m..

3.  Mark McCormick VP at Stillman College--All money donated to Stillman College during May will be 

     matched by the Tom Joyner Foundation.

4.  Mary Porter*--Shades Valley and First-Birmingham have a new initiative for an older adult ministry.
Barrett Abernethy* offered the blessing for lunch
We reconvened from lunch with Jonathan Yarboro* and Jamie McLeod* leading us in song.

Mission Coordinator’s Report—Ralls Coston   (See Appendix B-9)
General Presbyter Report—Jay Wilkins*   (See Appendix B-10 for Full Report )
I am honored and humbled by your call for me to serve as General Presbyter. We worked together for over two years, learning strengths and weaknesses, developing trust and taking risks, looking toward God’s preferred future for this Presbytery. I give thanks to God for you as we seek to be faithful in serving Christ and our neighbors. 

Commission on Ministry—Nick Reed* and Jamie McLeod*
For information:
1. Since the beginning of the year, the COM has broken up into two teams: A Congregational Care team, whose task is to check in with every congregation in the Presbytery & a Pastoral Care team, who is tasked with checking in with every active pastor in the presbytery. This is in an effort to create better connections between the COM and the presbytery at large. 

2. COM approved without objection the Stated Supply agreement between Chapel in the Pines and Cary Speaker.  He will moderate the session and preach three Sundays each month in addition to all fifth Sundays.  The position is 19 hours per week.

3. COM voted without objection to dismiss Shannon Webster to Santa Fe Presbytery.  

4. Springville Presbyterian Church agreed to the following arrangement with Debbie Feagin: For the sum of $300 per Sunday plus mileage to and from her residence, she will preach one or two Sundays per month, usually the 4th and 5th Sundays.  She will also moderate Session meetings and congregational meetings.  This agreement is from January through June of 2018 and may be cancelled with thirty days notice by either party.

5. Mt. Pleasant Presbyterian Church had a service of closure on April 29th. Dana Waters, Sid Burgess, and Bev Dodson served as an Administrative Commission for the service. (See Appendix B-11)
6. COM voted without objection to approve Dr. Jong W. Ha. to moderate the session at Korean Church Tuscaloosa during their interim period. 

7. COM concurred with the request to dissolve the pastoral relationship between the Rev. Dr. James D. McLeod, Jr. and First, Anniston.
8. Dismissed Ben Acton* from Southminster Presbyterian effective June 20, 2018 to First Presbyterian, Garner, NC in New Hope Presbytery.
For Action:
1. Approve the Terms of Call and Installation of Rev. John Brock at First Presbyterian Church of Eufaula, effective June 1, 2018. Rev. Brock will be installed on July 1, 2018 at 4:30 p.m. The commission includes: Rev. Nick Reed - First Auburn; Rev. Rachel Winter - at-large; Ben Arellano -elder, Memorial; Terry Honan – elder First Eufaula; Laura Bannon - elder, Southminster.   Approved 

Terms of Call: Salary: $24,000, Housing Allowance: $20,000, BoP (36.5%): $16,060, Books & Subscriptions allowance (paid by voucher), $1,000; Continuing Education: $2,000; Four Weeks of paid vacation, annually; Two Weeks of Continuing Education, annually: Three Months of paid Sabbatical Leave after six years of service.  Approved
2.  Approve the Terms of Call and Installation of the Rev. Dr. James D. McLeod, Jr. at Cahaba Springs 
Presbyterian Church, effective May 20, 2018. Dr. McLeod will be installed on June 24, 2018 at 4:00 p.m. The Commission includes: Lynda McLean, Elder - Cahaba Springs Presbyterian Church, Dot Riley, Elder - Shades Valley Presbyterian Church, Jane Clayton, Elder - First Presbyterian Church of Montevallo , Rev. Jonathan Yarboro - First Presbyterian Church of Wetumpka, Rev. Becky Davis (HR), Rev. Dana Waters (HR)  Approved
Terms of Call: Salary: $39,000, Housing Allowance: $26,000, BoP (36.5%): $23,725, Travel, $1,620, Continuing Education: $750, Four Weeks of paid vacation, annually, Two Weeks of Continuing Education, annually, Three Months of paid Sabbatical Leave after six years of service, Three Weeks of Paternity Leave   Approved
3.  Examine & Approve the Terms of Call and Installation of Rev. Dr. Sun Jae Kim at Korean Church 
(Tuscaloosa), effective June 1, 2018.  Statements attached.  (See Appendix B-12, 13) Dr. Kim will be installed on June 3, 2018 at 4:00 p.m. The commission includes: Jane Clayton,  Elder - First Presbyterian Church of Montevallo, Claire Nichols, Elder - First Presbyterian Church of Tuscaloosa, Duke Park, Elder - Korean Church (Tuscaloosa), Rev. Cathy Hoop - Grace Presbyterian Church, 
Rev. Dr. Joe Scrivner - Brown Memorial Church   Approved
Terms of Call: Salary: $13,000, Housing Allowance: $17,000, BOP (36.5%): $14,600, Four Weeks of paid vacation, annually, Two Weeks of Continuing Education, annually  Approved
4.  Examine & Approve the Terms of Call and Installation of Rev. Dr. Tom Bryson at Southminster 
     Presbyterian Church, effective April 15, 2018.  See attached statements.  (See Appendix B14, 15) 
     The Commission includes Jane Clayton, Elder – First Presbyterian Church of Montevallo; Emily 
     Roberts,  Elder - First Presbyterian Church of Birmingham; Janet Nebrig, Elder –  Southminster    

     Presbyterian  Church, Rev. Ben Acton - Southminster Presbyterian Church, Rev. Kathy Reed - First 
     Presbyterian  Church of Auburn, Rev. Nick Reed - First Presbyterian Church of Auburn, (sitting with 
     the commission) Rev. Davis Bailey (Presbytery of Greater Atlanta)  Approved
Terms of Call: Salary: $48,000, Housing Allowance: $36,000, BOP (36.5%): $31,080, Travel-$2400, Continuing Education-$2100, 403b match-$3000, Dental-$1650, Phone-$1200, Four Weeks of paid vacation, annually, Two Weeks of Continuing Education, annually   Approved
5.   Approve the Annual Remuneration of Ministers (See Appendix B-16)  Approved
6.   Jim Truesdell has asked to be released from the exercise of ordained ministry and to remove him 
      from the rolls as a minister member of Presbytery. COM voted without objection to concur, according     

      to BOO G-2.0507   Approved
7.   A Celebration of the ministry of Rev. James Ephraim* by Joe Scrivner*.
8.   Memorial for Rev. Alexander John Homer.  (Appendix B-17)
Report for the Commission on Preparation for Ministry—Joe Genau*
For Information:
INQUIRERS


CHURCH



INSTITUTION
Young Cecilia Chang

Korean of Birmimngham, Pelham
Graduated
Emily Frandsen

Independent, Birmingham

Dubuque
Alexandra Hutson                  First, Tuscaloosa                                Columbia
Beom Joseph Jung

Auburn-Opelika Korean, Opelika
Columbia
Jack Key


First, Livingston


Columbia
Patrick O’Connor

Immanuel, Montgomery

San Francisco
Avery Smith             
  
Grace, Tuscaloosa             
            Louisville
Samuel Turpen

Edgewood, Birmingham

Columbia              
CANDIDATES
Bennett Alldredge

First, Tuscaloosa


Princeton
Courtney Bowen                    IPC, Birmingham                                Louisville
Rachel VanKirk Mathews
First, Tuscaloosa


Columbia
Mary Sellers Shaw

Independent, Birmingham

Vanderbilt
1. The commission completed final assessment of Bennett Alldredge and certified him ready, pending a call, to be examined for ordination.


2. The commission enrolled Young Cecilia Chang (Korean PC of Birmingham), Beom Joseph Jung (Auburn-Opelika PC), and Patrick O’Connor (Immanuel) as inquirers – with deep joy and much fanfare!


For Action:
1. The commission nominates Kathy Wolf Reed* to serve as an Ordination Exam Reader for the class of 2019, completing the extended term of Jim Parker. We thank Jim for his faithful service. 
Approved
Committee on Nominating and Representation—Patti Winter
Presbyterian Oaks Board, Talladega


Doug Marshall, Pres. Home for Children

Westminster Apartments, Anniston


Larry Dawson, Good Shepherd Church








Dan Mason, Church of the Covenant








Karen Crockett, First, Anniston








Bobbie Clark, Church of the Covenant








Monty Clendenin, HR








Lin Veasey, First, Jacksonville








Ethelyn Brown, First, Jacksonville








Nancy Whitley, Dodson, Anniston








Schuessler Ware, 1st United, Anniston

Presbytery Youth Council Youth


Abigail Donovan, IPC (2019)








Sara Catherine Cook, IPC  (2019)








William Hereford, IPC  (2019)








Rachel Ross-Davis, S. Highland  (2019)








Abby Morthland, 1st Tuscaloosa  (2020)








Covey Byars, 1st Tuscaloosa  (2020)








Crawford Lehman, 1st,Tuscaloosa (2020)








Carl Albright, IPC  (2020)








Carson Redwine, Oakmont   (2020)








Carson Barnes, 1st, Auburn (2020)








Hallie Steward, 1st Auburn  (2020)

Presbytery Youth Council Adults


Emily Roberts, 1st Birmingham (2018)








Patti Winter, 1st Birmingham  (2018)








Neeley Rentz Lane, 1st Tuscaloosa (2019)








Betsy Murphy, Southminster  (2020)








Daniel Killilea, S. Highland  (2020)








Tonya Redwine, Oakmont  (2020)

Board of Trustees




Charles Griffin, Springville (2018)

Approved
ighlanH

Trustee Report to Presbytery—Bill Stribling
For Action:  

New Motion to accept the offer of $625,000 for the purchase of the property at 4551 Montevallo Road; Birmingham, Alabama 25210 (This the former Trinity Presbyterian Church property).   Approved
For Information:  
Presbytery interest in the property at 1522 County Road 222, Plantersville, AL 36758 was conveyed to the Mt. Pleasant Cemetery Association via quit-claim deed.  This is the Property formerly housing the dissolved congregation of Mt. Pleasant Presbyterian Church.

Presbytery has been informally notified by PCA of the dissolution of the former Southwood Presbyterian Church, Talladega.  A clause in the separation of this church reverts the property to Presbytery in this case.  After formal notification by PCA further action will be needed to dispose of the building and land.

Southwood Presbyterian Church Property, Talladega
Southwood Presbyterian church was originally formed as a mission of First Presbyterian, Talladega.  A few years ago the church left our denomination and joined PCA.  Since then membership has declined to the point where the congregation is no longer viable.  Recently the PCA contacted Rev. Jay Wilkins to inform the Presbytery that at their May 8th meeting the church would be dissolved and since the PCA does not deal with property the building and land would revert to the PCUSA per the terms of dismissal when leaving PCUSA.  Southwood was formed as a mission of First Presbyterian Talladega and the motion of Trustees is that it should return to First Talladega if that be the will of the Presbytery and First Talladega.  That session of First Talladega has voted to accept the property back if it becomes available.  There are some details to be worked out between PCA, PSL and First Talladega.
Trustee Motion to Presbytery:  
To accept from Presbyterian Church of America the property formerly housing Southwood Presbyterian Church in Talladega, Alabama and transfer that property to First Presbyterian Church, Talladega.  First Presbyterian Church Talladega is to record the deed at the Talladega County Tax Accessor in the joint name of First Presbyterian Church Talladega and Presbytery of Sheppards and Lapsley and bear all expenses associated with the transfer.  Presbytery further authorizes First Presbyterian, Talladega, Presbytery of Sheppards and Lapsley executive staff and Trustees to work with Presbyterian Church in America and the former Minister of Southwood Presbyterian church to work out transfer details.  
Approved
Presbyterian Women   (See Appendix B-18)
Congo Report  (See Appendix B19)

UKirk Birmingham  (See Appendix B-20)
Living River

The BP Deep River Horizons spill will pay $1.1 million to Living River, in two payments.

Betty Angelini is on medical leave.  Frank Sutherland, Independent, will serve as Interim Director.

Bill Carl* and Lucy Turner* will continue fundraising at IPC.  

Presbyterian Home for Children--Doug Marshall PHFC
Discussed what is going on at the Home.  
New Business
Motion:  That the presbytery concur in the request of the Living River Board to apply for a grant of 
$6,899.00 from the PC(USA) Restricted Fund for “Mission program with preference given to Advocacy 
for the Environment and Evangelism”.  (Fund #F59239)  Request made by Jay Wilkins* on behalf of 
Ellen Potts, Living River Fund Development Chair.  Approved
Adjournment with Prayer and Benediction--Jay Wilkins*
Tom Winter


Linda Burrowes

Stated Clerk


Recording Clerk
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